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Dear Valued Customer, 

We would like to inform you of the upcoming changes to our Bill Pay system that will take effect on 
February 10, 2025. Please review the details below to understand how these updates may impact your 
experience and payments. 

Effective February 9, 2025, the Bill Pay user interface has been redesigned in appearance and functionality 
and will begin processing transactions on February 10, 2025. Any pending payments in the Bill Pay queue 
will be updated automatically to ensure a smooth transition. 

1. Payment Scheduled Before February 10, 2025 

On February 10, 2025, our system will update all scheduled payments to ensure proper processing under 
the following new schedule: 

• Electronic Payments: Transactions with a due date of February 11, 2025, will begin processing 
on February 10, 2025. 

• Check Payments: Transactions with a due date of February 13, 2025, will also begin processing 
on February 10, 2025. 

• Cutoff time: The Bill Pay cut-off time will change to 1:00 PM Pacific Time (PT).  Any Bill requests 
received after 1:00 PM PT will be processed the following business day. 

• These updates will apply to all scheduled transactions and recurring payments. 

 
 

2. Bill Pay Calendar Widget Update 

Current Display: Currently, the Bill Pay calendar widget reflects the “Due Date”, which is the date the 
payment is received by the third-party vendor (e.g., utility companies). 

• New Display: Beginning February 9, 2025¸the user interface (UI) will change where it will 
display:  
o Send Date: The date the payment is debited from your account. 
o Receive Date: The date the payment is delivered to the vendor. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Bill pay will be unavailable from Friday, February 7th, through Monday, February 10th. 

• Desktop Access: 
o Deactivation: Friday, February 7th at 5:30 PM PT 
o Reactivate: Monday, February 10th at 11 AM PT 

• Mobile Access: 
o Deactivation: Friday, February 7th at 5:30 PM PT 
o Reactivation: Tuesday, February 11th at 3 PM PT 

Payment scheduled before Friday, February 7th, 2025, at 5:30 PM PT, will be processed as 
scheduled and will not be impacted by the new cutoff time. 
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What you see today: What you will see after 02/10/2025: 

3. What You Need to Know
• We encourage you to review the Online Banking Agreement and Disclosure below, which

outlines the changes.
• Plan Payments Accordingly: To avoid processing delays, ensure payments are scheduled

before the new cutoff time.
• If you don’t have sufficient funds to cover your bill pay and email notification will be sent

and your payment will be declined.

For further assistance, please contact our Customer Service team at (888) 809-8282. Thank you for 
choosing Universal Bank. 

Sincerely,  

Universal Bank 




























